Drainage Board Meeting
January 7%, 2020
1:30 P.M.

Present: Al Logsdon, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Surveyor David Faulkenberg, Elaine Jones,
Auditor Heidi Greene

Meeting was called to order by Auditor Heidi Greene at 1:30P.M.

Seiler made a motion that Tom Brown be President of the Drainage Board for year 2020.
Logsdon seconded the motion, motion approved.

Logsdon made a motion that Jim Seiler be Vice-President of the Drainage Board for year 2020.
Brown seconded the motion, motion approved.

Minutes
None Presented

Surveyors Report

Surveyor reports all assessments are complete on each parcel within the three existing
watersheds, Baker Creek, Hooppole and Huffman. A public hearing was held and alf approved.
Surveyor states the new Muddy Creek Watershed, which includes, extending Lang & Ray
requlated drain 8,736 feet to its discharge point into Pigeon Creek. Public hearing was held on
the extension of said drain and all approvals have been met. Surveyor reports notifications have
been sent to all parcel owners within the Muddy Creek Watershed with a public hearing set for

February 6%, 2020 at 6:00P.M. at the Spencer County Courthouse.

Surveyor states the office received an invoice from Aigner Construction for the removal of four
fog jams on Pigeon Creek. The total of the invoice was $1,190.00. Spencer County’s portion being
$595.00. Proper procedure was not followed by fandowners and Aigner Construction, which
caused Warrick County to not participate. Surveyor recommen ds that Spencer County participate
with paying half of the invoice at $595.00. Logsdon made a motion to approve the §595.00
being paid to Aigner Construction. Seiler seconded the motion, motion approved.

Surveyor reports the ditch maintenance 0s follows:

Baker Creek (McCoy) 5,700 feet
Ira Tower 3,200 feet
Hooppole from Hwy 66 Eastward to its beginning 11,500 feet
Huffman Phase 1 {(in process) 3,000 feet
Huffman Reo lateral (in process) 2,797feet
Old Business

John Ketcham comes before the board stating Garrett Creek has four fog jams between 1508
and Hwy 45. Ketcham states with the log joms it causes his property to flood. He is requesting
the Surveyor have someone removes the jams. Surveyor stateshe will look into the problem.

New Business

Attorney Jeff Lindsey presents a letter requesting that he continue being the Drainage Board
Attorney on as-needed basis for the year of 2020. He is requesting a rate of $150.00 per hour.
Seiler made a motion to accept Attorney Lindsey request. Logsdon seconded the motion, mation
approved.

Seiler made g motion to adjourn. Logsdon seconded the motion, motion approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:57 P.M. ﬂ ﬁ,
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